【附件4】我國在CBD及地理標示擴大諮詢會議發言稿

With regard to extension, we believe the following 2 issues are relevant to, and should be included in, the discussion related to the expanded protection of geographical indications:

The first issue is regarding the definition of geographical indication and the application of Article 22.1. We think there should be discussion of the differences between what many countries appeared to understand as being, or not being, covered by the Article 22 definition and, in practice, what protection was actually provided, would be helpful to ensure that expectations of possible benefits flowing from extension would in fact be realistic. 
The second issue is regarding the cost differential between Article 22 and Article 23 protection. As some members have mentioned before, the implementation of an extended Article 23 could impose serious costs on governments, manufacturers, and consumers in the form of new administrative mechanisms to implement the broadened standards, re-labelling and repackaging. Furthermore, consumers’ confusion arising from not being able to find the products they are accustomed to buying has also to be considered. Therefore, Mr. Chairman, we are still not in a position to negotiate the GI extension proposals. We believe a factual report to Hong Kong Ministerial is what we are looking for.
